Greetings! | wish to express my great displeasure that the House
Judiciary Committee is even spending any time on the above-
referenced bill. It is my understanding that the provisions of this bill are
already the law of the land. The suggestion that this bill is needed
because the Federal government does not prosecute these cases is
ridiculous. If that is indeed the case, discussions should take place
between our state government officials and our senior senator in
Washington. After all, he was the long time leader of the Senate
judiciary committee and is the current ranking democrat on the
committee. To pass duplicate legislation is simply a waste of time and
money. Additionally, it is no secret that this entire movement pushing
this bill is funded by New Yorker Michael Bloomberg and his anti-gun
cronies. Perhaps they should get their own high crime states in order
before they come trying to tell us how to live!

Raymond Saloomey
Bakersfield, VT



